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As described by UW-System Policy on Individuals with Disabilities (Regent Policy 14-10), “Each Chancellor shall appoint an advisory committee, including students, to provide information and recommendation responsive to the needs and concerns of individuals with disabilities.”  The UWSP Differing Abilities Council met monthly throughout this last academic year and focused on both its traditional charge from the chancellor, as well as emergent issues on campus.  
Historically, the Differing Abilities Council was created through the Office of Disability Services in 2005.  The first official meeting took place on December 7, 2005.  As of September 2007, the Council reports directly to the Chancellor.  
Our traditional charge from Chancellor Bernie L. Patterson has been the following responsibilities: 

· Assessing accessibility on campus

· Identifying needs of persons with disabilities

· Promoting disability awareness to the campus community

· Providing feedback and recommendations to the Director of Disability Services and Assistive Technology;

· Providing feedback and recommendations to UWSP Faculty, Staff, Directors and Administrators as appropriate.
In addition to these standing goals, the Differing Abilities Council continues to focus on the following:

· Continue to identify and implement methods for increasing disability awareness and educating our campus community about disabilities and accessibility, such as the Celebrate All Abilities event.
· Hold regular monthly meetings and continue to discuss reported disability and accessibility concerns.
· Provide input with the facilities planning process for new university construction to ensure accessibility considerations are addressed.
· Collaborate with the Office of Admissions to identify areas to enhance our ability to recruit students with disabilities.
· Collaborate with the Human Resources and Affirmative Action Department to identify areas to enhance our ability to recruit faculty and staff with disabilities.
· Monitor campus accessibility and identify areas of campus that may need improvement.
· Continue to create, update and refine educational material such as the disability awareness web site and display boards.
· Report disability and accessibility related concerns to the Chancellor in an end-of-year report as well as reporting urgent concerns immediately to the appropriate administrator.
The following addresses these charges set forth by the Chancellor.
Responding to the charge


Assessing, monitoring, reporting and providing feedback of accessibility issues and concerns
The Differing Abilities Council continues to include on its monthly meeting agenda the topic of                         sharing campus accessibility issues and/or concerns brought to council members’ attention.   Paul Hasler of Facilities Services and George Acker, Associate Facilities Planner, who are both ex-officio members of the DAC, have been instrumental in keeping accessibility issues at the forefront of UWSP maintenance and planning.  
· The council fielded a number of complaints from students who struggled with accessibility issues related to unusual volumes of snow in spring 2019.  The Council consulted with representatives from facilities services and others around snow-removal policies as well as prioritized locations.  

· The council did not find evidence of oversights on the part of facilities.  In the worst cases, the shear volume of snow was arguably impossible to keep up with, with any realistic amount of staff or equipment.

· The council discovered that in at least one instance, a campus lot that was totally cleared at 4am was snow-covered again before the start of the earliest classes.  Snowfall accumulation on this day exceeded one inch per hour.
· City of Stevens Point snow-removal efforts sometimes complicated UWSP snow removal efforts, by creating impassable piles along curbs, curb-cuts and sidewalks.  Options for addressing this will continue to be investigated.
Promotion and identification of disability awareness on campus 
The Climate subcommittee continued the DAC’s ongoing promotion of disability and accessibility awareness and education through the 2018 “Celebrate All Abilities” programming held during the Disability Awareness Month of October.  The DAC collaborated with the DATC to put on another successful “Celebrate All Abilities.”  Events were scheduled daily during the awareness week and well attended.  In 2018, the DAC coordinated a series of regularly appearing MOD announcements calling attention to students of varying ability and promoting awareness and respect.  
Address ongoing accessibility and disability related concerns on campus
The Council has continued to discuss and provide recommendations for accessibility on the UWSP campus.   Our process of handling accessibility concerns has resulted in successfully addressing the following:

· The Council, with the generous financial support of the Chancellor, secured an adult-sized changing station for the CPS clinic.  This piece of equipment has been purchased and is scheduled for installation in Summer 2019, at a time when the installation effort will be minimally disruptive to the functions of the clinic.  This effectively eliminates a lingering disability-related concern that has worried the council for some time.

· The council has proposed and secured a number of changes to campus tour routes, with the goal of maximizing their accessibility for students or family members with limited physical ability. 

· Campus tours now avoid the use of stairs and opt for elevators by default.  This prevents tour-guides from having to make independent snap judgements about how to accommodate individuals who may struggle with stairs but fail to inform the campus beforehand.
· Campus tour routes have been adjusted to emphasize some areas of campus with good accessibility.  

· The council, in cooperation with Disability Services & Assistive Technologies, proposed and implemented a policy whereby elevator outages and similar issues on campus are widely disseminated to students registered with DSAT automatically by email.  This was a response to concerns raised by students related to arriving at campus buildings and having to find alternate routes.  

· The council is investigating options for altering UWSP Parking policy to better accommodate students with temporary disabilities.  The requirement that a student buy a full-year pass to park in campus lots may be ill-suited for students who have surgeries or other procedures where their functional limitations are limited to a short stretch of weeks and who otherwise may not require a parking pass.  Many students in such a case will not purchase a permit, for financial reasons but will then struggle to access some areas of campus.  

· The DAC is reviewing appropriate options, including, but not limited to, options for obtaining a pro-rated, shorter-duration pass.  The DAC will work with appropriate administrators and staff if changes appear advisable.    

· The DAC completed a review of 601 Division St and the Maintenance and Materiel Buildings on campus.  Both were found in ADA compliance, but several changes were made to these facilities in order to improve access beyond the minimum appropriate standards.  

· The council continues to review how outside universities seek to recruit and retain students with disabilities and is working with relevant campus departments to improve our efforts at recruiting these students.  We are reviewing our admissions and marketing materials, and working to promote an accessible and healthy learning atmosphere.     
Continue to communicate questions and concerns related to disabilities and accessibility to the appropriate offices.
The Director of the Disability and Assistive Technology Center (Andy Held) sits on the Differing Abilities Council as an ex-officio member.  The Director has access to ongoing discussions of accessibility, accommodations and disability related concerns and also serves as the point of contact for staff and student accessibility concerns.
Ex-officio members also include a representative from Facility Services and Residential Living.  These representatives have access to ongoing discussion of accessibility and disability related concerns.  They have also proven instrumental in facilitating changes where appropriate.    

Membership

The 2019-2019 academic year saw stable DAC membership.  For this year the DAC added Eric Roesler, the chief human resources officer and ADA officer.    The addition of students Julie Dickson and Shannon Columb to replace graduating students proved particularly valuable.  Both students have experienced first-hand access issues and their personal stories offered important insights in DAC meetings this year.  In several cases these students were able to offer photographic evidence of their concerns and this assisted with addressing the matters effectively.   
The DAC, as of May 2019 consists of the following members:  

Voting Members:  Jason Siewert (co-chair), Chris Brundidge, Susan LeBow, Tanya Copas, Rachel Craig, Katy Horn, and Kendra Liddicoat, Shannon Columb, Julie Dickson  and Olivia Riemer (student, co-chair).  Ex-Officio members:  Paul Hacker, Eric Roesler, George Acker, Cindy Von Knecten and Andy Held.
In May 2019, Dr. Jason Siewert, the chair for the previous two years reached the end of his term per the bylaws of this council.  Our 2019-2020 co-chairs will be Dr. Kendra Liddicoat and Tanya Copas.  Dr. Siewert will remain on the council as a member and will assist the co-chairs in whatever ways are necessary to ensure a smooth transition.    

Plans for 2019-2020
The Council is committed to continuing to meet the charge put forth by Chancellor Patterson.  We feel energized by our new members and the various expertise and backgrounds they bring to the Council.  Plans for coming year include, but are not limited to:
· Continue efforts that support the DAC mission statement; “The Differing Abilities Council assesses, educates, and advises the University of Wisconsin-Stevens Point community on issues related to all disabilities and accessibility.”

· Continue having monthly Council meetings during the academic calendar year.

· Continue the efforts of the climate and building assessment subcommittees. 

· Continue to develop and update the DAC website and other campus websites where appropriate to emphasize UWSP’s commitment to access for those with disabilities.  
· Continue to address access issues at meetings.

· Review snow-removal policies and procedures to determine if there are improved strategies for addressing particularly large snowfall amounts.  

· Provide information to personnel involved with campus renovation and long-term facilities planning.

· Review ways that this council can support the UWSP Admissions office in recruiting and retaining students with disabilities, and presenting UWSP as a healthy and supportive community for those with disabilities.

· Consider the DAC’s role in improving access with UWSP’s branch campuses as they continue to integrate into our community.  
Final Comments
Council members continue to be satisfied with our input into campus life. Our recommendations have been welcomed and met with responsiveness from our colleagues across campus.   We are excited about our improved collaboration with offices throughout campus and our increased role in recruitment in particular.  We are confident this presents a valuable opportunity to support the Chancellor in his efforts to improve the UWSP environment and contribute to both diversity and inclusivity.  We look forward to our next year in 2019-20.
Respectfully submitted by the Differing Abilities Council, 2019.  Dr. Jason J. Siewert, Chair.  
